

THE DEPARTMENT OF THE PRIME MINISTER AND CABINET

TELEPHONE: FACSIMILE: (02) 6271 5111 (02) 6271 5414 RECEIVED

Senate Finance & Committee

Ot 6 8 1 9 90 77 72

Administration

Ot 6 8 1 9 90 77 72

To a senate Finance & Committee

To

3-5 NATIONAL CIRCUIT CANBERRA, A.C.T. 2600

Ms Sue Morton Secretary Senate Finance and Public Administration Legislation Committee Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Ms Morton

I refer to the consideration of Budget Estimates by the Committee on Tuesday 28 May 2002 where Senator Carr questioned the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet about the revised Cabinet arrangements (page 156 of the Hansard refers).

The Department indicated that the decision to institute the changes was made at the end of February. I wish to correct this information and advise the Committee that the decision to introduce the new arrangements was made at the end of March 2002.

Yours sincerely

Alan Henderson

Executive Co-ordinator

Manefersuson

29.5.2002